Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 6th June 2019
Present

Chairperson, Hon Secretary, Hon Treasurer plus 31 members

Chairperson’s Report
Pearl welcomed everyone to the Annual General Meeting. 

It has been another successful year for the Club with numbers at the club remaining high.  We are the 30th best attended club in the whole of England, based on the EBU’s latest ranking.  In Yorkshire, only Sheffield, Leeds and York have a better attendance.  

In terms of individual sessions, Monday afternoons, Wednesday evenings and Thursday mornings remain popular.  Wednesday afternoon we usually have about 3 or 4 tables. Friday evenings we have reverted to match point pairs and are now getting 3 or 4 tables most weeks.  Monday evenings we continue to play aggregate although numbers on Monday seem to be dropping slightly.  On Thursday evenings we run two separate sessions, Pairs Development and Gentle Duplicate.  Pairs Development consists of a short seminar on a specific topic followed by about 12 set hands to illustrate the topic;  a commentary on the hands is provided.  The Gentle Duplicate is targeted at players coming through lessons and is a supervised session of about 12 hands.  Feedback on both sessions has been very positive.

The lessons have continued to be successful and the new programme for 2019/20 is now available.  Many of the people who have attended lessons have gone on to become members of the club and have attended the Gentle Duplicate sessions.  Once the lessons concluded we ran the Newcomers Cup competition for all the attendees and this was won by Ian and Rosie Hinchliff, both of whom should be congratulated on their success and for stepping up into several of the regular duplicate sessions.

Last year we participated in the EBU Summer Festival of Bridge which was instigated while the premises, which usually host the EBU Summer Congress, were being refurbished.  This year the EBU Summer Congress is back in Eastbourne but the EBU have determined that other clubs can still run the Summer Festival so we will once again be running these events in the week 5-8 August.  We also had a very successful Open Day as part of this event and will rerun it this year on Wednesday 31st July.  Pearl thanked Gillian Emerson and Peter Skuse for managing the event, and to everyone else who helped out and she encouraged as many people as possible to get involved again this year in both the Summer Festival and the Open Day and said that the posters can be put up anywhere you can outside the club.
Once again we have also had some successes outside of the club:-

· Pearl was part of a team which won the Northern Midweek Swiss Teams

· Pearl & Denis were part of a team which won the NCBA Swiss Teams, and also won the Swiss Teams in the EBU Andalucia Autumn Congress

· Pearl, Denis, Heather & Roy got to the final of the premier Yorkshire KO competition, the Waddington, but lost to a team from Sheffield

· Heather & Roy were successful in the recent SBU congress in Spain

· Lisa and Carrie were the best placed Huddersfield pair in the castle Swiss Pairs

· Ann and Jeff Smith won one of the regular EBU Simultaneous Pairs events, a great success

· Pearl was part of a team which won the Nelson Rose Bowl, the Yorkshire Ladies Teams of 4 event

· Pearl won Scottish Ladies Pairs and came 2nd in Scottish Ladies Teams

Sadly we have lost a number of popular and longstanding members this year:-

· Dec 2018 - Robert Sykes – “he must be one of the few left who played at the Sleep Shop in town before the club acquired Cambridge Road”

· Dec 2018 – Dorelle Green

· May 2019 – Kath Charlesworth

· May 2019 – Janey Wood

Pearl mentioned that it had been 6 years since she took over as Chair and the club has seen a lot of changes in that time, particularly in our use of technology and general improvements to the fabric of the building.  This year we have refurbished the upstairs Ladies toilets and have replaced the lighting upstairs in both rooms and the downstairs will  hopefully begin soon.
Our vision for the club continues to be that we should be recognized as a centre of excellence amongst Northern Bridge Clubs, with pleasant playing conditions and good modern teaching facilities.  We should be as efficient and effective as possible, making appropriate use of technology. 

Pearl thanked a number of people:- 

Patrick Trevanion, who is still captaining the A team and organising and running team captain meetings and  those members who volunteer as captains for the other teams, which is not an easy job but without these volunteers we could not enter the 6 teams we do in the Yorkshire Leagues.

Denis and the team of TDs.  It is hard work being a TD and, and we cannot function without them and for Carrie and Peter for taking the TD Training Course.  Also the team of people who duplimate the boards every week.  

More thanks to Denis without whom the Summer Festival could not have gone ahead, and both the Club Pairs competitions and the Castle Swiss Pairs would not have been as successful. 

Gillian and the team of teachers – Beginners (Dallas Cliff and Gillian);   U3A classes (Alan Aizlewood & Denis);   Improvers (Lisa Taylor)

.

Everyone who helps with anything however small – tea, coffee, milk and biscuits; the garden is kept tidy;  boards get duplimated, stationery gets ordered, teams are arranged and fixtures honoured, Christmas parties get arranged etc etc.  If everyone does a little then no-one has to do too much so………..

Pam Cooper. Margaret Fleetwood, Susan Clegg, Alice Thomas for managing the catering for the Castle Swiss Pairs. And Kate & Sue for helping the TD.
Pearl asked Members to think about whether anyone could help as well, especially with housekeeping and general maintenance.  There are numerous small ways to help out. Even taking mugs down and helping stack the dishwasher at the end of a session would be a help – we still don’t know how dirty mugs get upstairs during the bridge sessions but they certainly struggle to find their way downstairs.  

Pearl asked Members NOT to change any settings on the boiler or thermostats and if you find the playing conditions uncomfortable please speak to the TD.  We have had at least one occasion (not in the winter) where the central heating was set to 24 hours on and left that way for 3 days. Not only was the club unbearably hot but obviously there was a cost incurred. We have also had the oven left on with food in which could have been a complete disaster.

Finally, if there are any suggestions or comments or feedback please don’t hesitate to speak to any member of the committee.  

The price of tea and coffee going up to 50p.
Apologies for Absence

Pat Thrower, Brian Faichney, William Gee, Gill Arnold, James Fearnley, Ian Wilkinson, Derek Calvert, Jan Bullivant, Katie Thorpe, Susan Clegg, Mike Woodward and  Di Horton.
Minutes of 2018 Annual General Meeting

These were made available to the members present and it was proposed by 

Margaret Rhodes and seconded by Heather Hobson, that the minutes be accepted and were signed.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s Report was handed round to members.   
Adoption of Financial Statements for 12 Months Ending 31st March 2019
Peter Skuse proposed, Pam cooper seconded and the Accounts for the 12 months ending 31st March 2019 were approved by members. Heather noticed a big reduction in gas and electricity – this was because the reserves were excessive the year before.  Sundries appeared to have risen and this was because of publicity leaflets, car parking and present for Irene, the cleaner.  Pay2Play was up because Thursday morning was now included.
Election of Examining Accountants
It was proposed by Ian Whitehead, seconded by Stuart Barret and it was agreed that Denis Murphy once again be appointed to examine the accounts.
Motion to Limit Membership Numbers

The limit on 500 members was renewed.  This was proposed by Roy Garthwaite and seconded by Patrick Trevanion.
Election of Chairperson, Secretary, Treasurer and Committee Members

The meeting agreed that Pearl Murphy be elected as Chair, Pat Whitehouse as Treasurer, Sue Measure as Secretary and that Vivien Aizlewood, Peter Skuse, Andy Quirie, Ian Whitehead were re-elected  and Margaret Rhodes newly elected as a members of the Committee.  Pearl said Pat does a fantastic job as Treasurer and Sue as Secretary, and everyone else on the Committee contributes in different ways all of which enable the club to run smoothly.
Award of Trophies for Competitions 2018-2019
Pearl presented the prizes to the Trophy winners:-

· Bill Gibson: 

 Rod Payne
· Newcomers:  

 Ian and Rosie Hinchliffe

· Wimpenny:  

 Alan & Vivien Aizleworth, Colin Stephenson & Elizabeth Jobes                        
· Vickerman:
  

 Heather Hobson, Roy Garthwaite, Denis Murphy and Kevin Hawkins

· Colin Bottomley:

 Heather Hobson, Roy Garthwaite, Denis and Pearl Murphy
· Championship Pairs: 
 Denis and Pearl Murphy       
· Andrew Trevanion:

 Pam Cooper and Margaret Fleetwood
· Pat Townend:    

 Margaret Rhodes and Pat Thrower
Defibrillator

This item was reintroduced to the AGM and Beth Robinson, who has a healthcare background, talked us through the use of it.  There was a vote and all were in favour of purchasing one.  Some Members had reservations about the use of it on them (DNR).  Pearl thanked Beth and we will look into quotes at the next Committee Meeting.
Disabled access

As we agreed at last year’s AGM to go ahead with Disabled Access, we have now had a quote of £16,585 + VAT to build a ramp up to the Club.  It was suggested we get two other quotes so the Committee will look into this.  It was suggested we look for different premises and Alan Aizlewood has kindly volunteered to look into long-term moving to new premises and selling this property.  This would be for the future as we have already spent a good amount of money on the club already.
Amendment to the Constitution and Adoption of the new Complaints Procedure
This amendment was proposed by Peter Skuse, seconded by Gillian Emersonand agreed by all.

Other Business

There was a suggestion by Patrick Trevanion that the downstairs toilet needs refurbishing and we will look into this at the next Committee Meeting.
Stephen Crossland thanked Pearl for running the AGM.
The meeting finished at 20:30
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